Item No 8(c)

COUNCIL MEETING, 6th October 2011
Governance and Business Committee, 22nd August 2011 

17 LOCALISM BILL
(C) PAY ACCOUNTABILITY
The Head of Democratic and Partnership Services submitted a written report advising of the outcome of consideration given at an All Members Seminar to proposals in the Localism Bill regarding the pay and conditions of Chief Officers.  The proposals had previously been considered by the Committee at its meeting on 7th March, and the information submitted to that meeting was attached to the report for Members’ consideration.  During the consideration of the Bill through the House of Lords the Government had since proposed an amendment to extend the pay policy requirement to include all Council employees and not just Chief Officers. In noting that the Government’s intention was for the first pay policy statement covering 2012/13 to be approved by 31st March 2012, the All Members Seminar had supported the suggestion that the Governance and Business Committee should deal with the development of this for recommendation to the Council. The comments of Party Groups were reported at the meeting.

*RESOLVED that it be recommended to the Council that Governance and Business Committee be given the responsibility to develop the pay policy statement for recommendation to Council, and the Committee’s Terms of Reference as Part 3 of the Constitution be amended to include:-
“Consideration of the annual pay policy statement for staff for recommendation to and approval by the Council”.

